


Environmental Review: A Mitigated Negative Declaration No. 410585 and a Mitigation
Monitoring and Reporting Program were prepared and adopted for the project in
accordance with California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines by the Hearing
Officer on January 27, 2016.

Fiscal Impact Statement: None with this action. All cost associated with the processing of the
project are paid from a deposit account maintained by the applicant

Housing Impact Statement: The project site is in the La Jolla Community Plan and
implemented through the La Jolla Shores Planned District, SF Zone. The community plan
land use designation is Low Density Residential (5-9 du/acre). The 0.20 acre site could
accommodate 1 to 2 dwelling units within the Low Density Residential land use designation.
The proposed project would demolish one existing single family residence and construct one
market rate single family residential unit consistent with the General Plan Housing Element
and the La Jolla Community Plan planned density. There will be no net gain or loss to the
available housing stock.

BACKGROUND

The project site is currently developed with an existing single-family residence, originally built in
1951, located at the southeast corner of Camino Del Oro and El Paseo Grande approximately two
blocks from the Pacific Ocean. The surrounding properties are fully developed and form a well
established single family residential neighborhood. The existing structure is more than 45 years old
and was evaluated for historical significance. Based on the materials submitted, staff concluded that
the existing building is neither significant nor eligible for historic designation under local, state or
federal criteria.

The 8,762-square-foot project site is located in the SF Zone of the La Jolla Shores Planned District
Ordinance, Coastal Overlay Zone (non-appealable), Coastal Height Limitation Overlay Zone and
Parking Impact Overlay Zone. A Coastal Development Permit is required for proposed demolition
and construction on property within the Coastal Overlay Zone. A Site Development Permit is
required for major development within the La Jolla Shores Planned District.

DISCUSSION

Project Description:

The project proposes to demolish an existing single-family residence and construct a new 5,150-
square-foot, two-story single-family residence with an attached three-car garage on an 8,762-
square-foot property. The project site has been fully disturbed by past development and the site
does not contain any form of environmentally sensitive resources. The proposed new residence
would be placed within the previously developed portion of the property. Based on an analysis of a
submitted survey of the existing development pattern and bulk and scale comparisons, the
proposed residence was found to meet the development setbacks and height limit required by the
SF Zone of the La Jolla Shores Planned District Ordinance. The proposed 12-foot-wide driveway
complies with the Beach Parking Impact Overlay Zone. All surface drainage run-off would be
conveyed through an existing drain system which would convey surface flow to Camino Del Oro and
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